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VISION & VALUES… 
 

As articulated by the UPAC (University Planning 
Advisory Council) last year, it is our vision that  

 
“The University of Denver will be a great university 
dedicated to the public good.  Our students will 
enjoy an extraordinary education.  Our search for 
knowledge will be daring.  Our community will be 
diverse and dynamic.”  
  

And as for our values:   
 
“As an educational and research community, we 
value curiosity, intellectual freedom, open 
 



 
 
 
and contracts.  Instead, we, as faculty, are considered to 

be supervisors of our curriculum and scholarship – our 
own bosses in the business of education, discovery, and 
creative expression.  In the majority statement, Justice 
Powell cited the fact that faculty participate on many 
committees and make recommendations “to the dean or 
director in every case of faculty hiring, tenure, sabbaticals, 
termination and promotion.  Although the final decision is 
reached by the central administration on the advice of the 
dean or director, the overwhelming majority of faculty 
recommendations are implemented”.  In a strongly 
dissenting argument, Justice Brennan held that while the 
University may at times follow the faculty’s advice, “the 
University always retains the ultimate decision-making 
authority… and the administration gives that weight and 
import to the faculty’s collective judgment as it chooses 
and deems consistent with its own perception of the 
institution’s needs and obligations.”  Some faculties of 
private institutions have challenged the Yeshiva ruling, but 
the precedent holds.  We – as a faculty group at a private 
university – are managers, not employees.  (American 
Educator, 1997) 
 

Our successful and constructive participation in the 
shared governance process demands a certain level of 
mutual responsiveness from faculty and administrators.  If 
we expect administrative and budgetary decisions to 
respond to the needs of the academy, then, in turn, the 
administration should expect from us a sensitivity and 
responsiveness to the business needs of our enterprise.  
The Faculty Senate has the responsibility to set reasonable 
goals and maintain a track record of timely discussion, 
deliberation and decision-making. 
 

Finally, corporate approaches target efficiency that 
allows for quick and flexible responses.  In our 
independent status as a private university, unfettered by 
the control an d
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